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October 16, 2023 
 
Harold Stickler 
General Shale Brick, Inc. 
1845 W. Dartmouth Ave. 
Denver, CO 80110 
 
RE: Stone City Mine, DRMS Permit Number M-1990-143, Request for Temporary Cessation (TC2) 

Notice of Formal Board Hearing 
 
Dear Harold Stickler,  
 
The Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (DRMS or Division) received an application for 
the operation to enter into temporary cessation (TC2) pursuant to Rule 1.13 on April 20, 2023, the 
application was deemed complete and filed on April 26, 2023.  The Division will place the Notice of 
Temporary Cessation on the regular agenda for the November 15 and 16, 2023 meeting of the Mined 
Land Reclamation Board (Board).  During that meeting the Board will consider whether or not to accept 
the Notice.  Please plan on attending the meeting of the Board.  The meeting will be held in Room 318 of 
1313 Sherman Street, Denver, Colorado, beginning at 9:00 a.m. on November 15, 2023 or as soon 
thereafter as the matter can be considered.  In order to be considered at the hearing, all exhibits, 
materials and witness testimony you wish for the Board to consider must be submitted via email to the 
MLRB Administrator, Camie Mojar at: Camille.mojar@state.co.us, no later than 5:00 PM, November 3, 
2023. 
 
If you have good cause not to appear in person you may submit a request to the MLRB to appear 
virtually via (ZOOM).  To do so, please submit an email to the MLRB Administrator, no later than 5:00 
PM, November 3, 2023 for Board consideration.  If approved you will receive an authorization code to 
attend the meeting for this matter.  Please note that only Parties and those who will be testifying may 
attend by ZOOM.  All other interested persons may attend the hearing via the MLRB YouTube Channel: 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCDrrAO8bIPFlOwce-yH1fWA 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at amber.gibson@state.co.us or at (720) 836-
0967. 
 
Sincerely,  

   
Amber M. Gibson 
Environmental Protection Specialist  
 
Ec: Jared Ebert, DRMS 
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 Jason McGraw, General Shale & Brick, Inc. 


